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BOWLING TOURNAMENT PLANNING 
CONTINUES 
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We have heard an additional report of the upcoming 
bowlathon. Bill ~viero, Jeff Gabrielson, Bob Flynn, 
and BJ Nicholson have now received the first pledge~. 
All funds raised will go to h~lp substance abuse 
programs in the area. They are looking for team 
commitments by April 10, 1996 for this event on April 
13, 1996.. It is hoped that local companies will 
sponsor teams for $200 each. The event will be held 
at Yankee Lanes on Riverside Street in Portland and 
will include bowling from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. and a 
buffet meal thereafter. This sounds like a fun event. 

Schooner Fare Warming up 

This coming Thursday night, April 4, 1996 is the date 
of the Schooner .Fare Concert sponsored by the Club 
for youth activities in South Portland and Cape 
Elizabeth. Ticket sales are goina well for this event 
at 7:30 p.m. at the cafetorium in the Cape Elizabeth 
Middle School. Tickets are $10 for adults, $8 for 
senior citizens and $5 for children. Tickets may be 
purchased at the door . Please call Bob Flynn at 767-
7388 or Roy Dunfey at 799-5105 for additional 
information. 

Welcome Back Dieter 

It was good to see Dieter Schnauk back with us this 
past week. Dieter will be formally reintroduced back 
into the club upon the return of President Alec. 

Happy Anniversary 
Happy 25th Anniversary to Jack and Shari Roberts 
who will reach this milestone on April 3111

• 

Happy Anniversary to Dick and Mary Kilroy for 48 
years on April 29th. 

Arkangel Exchange Continues 
Dan Glover, the founder of the Sister City 
Relationshitl between Greater Portland and Arkangel, 
Russia was present this past week with an 
enlightening program on the many successes of this 
endeavor. We saw beautiful slides of the Russian 
people am1 heard f an opportJlllity to participate in a 
tour of the area and Moscow and St. Petersburg. We 
also heard that students i"om Ar,kangel will be visiting 
Yarmouth and Cape Elizabeth over the next few 
wocks. 
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Upcoming Programs 
4/03 Alexander Wolf Fogel, Executive Dir. 

Maine Grants Information Center 
4/10 Stacy Rendall 

Club Sponsor Nurse to Dom. Republic 
4/17 Juan Perez, Amy Bell, Terry Dewan 

Dominicus Crossing Subdivision 

Duties RAFFLE RAFFLE 
SONG INVOKER GIFT SALES 

4/03 Carson Sim~n 
4/10 · Conroy Smith 

Packer 
Pappas 

Opportunity For Service 

Dr. Dave 
Ray 

As the bulletin goes to print, the Club has just been 
asked for volunteers to help build a handicapped 
access ramp for Kayleigh Austin in South Portland on 
April 13th. There will be more information at the next 
two Club meetings. 
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SOUTH PORTLANO CAPE ELIZABETH ROTARY CLUB 

LAST FIRST GOES BY ADDRESS CITY SPOUSE WORK HOME FAX ROl ARY 
BAODASARIA DAVID L. DAVE S5STONEOATE ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 FRAN 797-5034 799·7032 
BUTLER- PAUL- - PAUL 1190AKHURSTROAD CAPEELIZABETH,ME04107 JANET(PHF) 799·1550 PP,PHF,SE 
CANTLIN MICHAEL MIKE 21 UNDERWOOD ROAD FALMOUTH, ME 04106 PATRICIA 797-7294 781-7264 
CARSON- ROBERT N. JR BOB 31 TRUNDY ROAD- CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 PENNY (PHF) 774.5541 799·8029 774·2839 PP, PHF, S 
CONROY JOSEPH P. JOE- - 83 HIGHLAND ROAD- SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04101 IBBY 799-2221 799-5990 799-9019 pp 
DANIELSON ROBERT BOB-- RAM ISLAND FARM CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 ALICIA j B7M337 767-3308 871·1587 
DAVIDSON- DAN _ __ DAN 28 OCEAN VIEW ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 EDIE IB93·7721 7674682 893-7864 PHF 
DAVIERO- BILL 319 FOWLER ROAD- CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 j657-6040 799-8643 657-3009 
DAY-- DON- 12 LEDGEWOOD ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 GRACE 1883-6930 7674374 883-2160 D 
DUBE PHIL 20PENNAVENUE- SOUTHPORTLAND,ME04106 CLAUDETTE 767-3366 773-0108 767-0712 
DUNFEY- KAREN- 23 COLUMBUS ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 ROY 773·2345 799-5105 
FLYNN BOB 11 HUNTS POINT ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 MICHELE 767-7388 799°7814 767-7388 D 
GABRIELSON JEFF 11 ISLAND VIEW ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 LINDA 780-3276 799·2520 78Q.3567 PHF 
GACETTA DAN- 3 DELANO PARK-- CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 7994555 C,PHF 
GEMME- FRANK- 91 STONYBROOK ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 LYNNE 883-~61 767-2802 883-4469 PP, PHF,D 
GIFTOS SAM 38 STONYBROOK ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 HELENE (PHI'.) 799-3184 774-2839 PP, PDG, PHF, B 
GOODRICH WAYNE 21 ASHBOURNE COURT SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04101 ELLIE 799-8192 7994041 799-6192 PE 
HAWES NANCY 23 ASHBOURNE COURT SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04101 879-2100 799-9011 773-6045 D 
HIGGINS JIM 32 BAYBERRY WAY SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04106 THERESA 767-5576 799-7171 767-6832 
HOBBS-- JEFFREY R. JEFF 4 SMUGGLERS COVE RD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 SUE 799-4472 799-8868 799-4417 
HOLDEN RICHARD B. J DICK 11 ANCHORAGE PLACE SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04101 MAUREEN (PHF) 799-8312 799-7948 799-3450 PP, PHF 
KILROY RICHARD F. DICK- 111BSHORE ROAD-- CAPE ELIZABETH, ME04107 MARY 799·2221 799-6163 C, PP, PHF 
KNIGHT LLOYD R-. - CAPTAIN 10 PILOT POINT ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 ELLEN 797·9330 799·2943 PHF 
KOURAKOS WILLIAM BILL 72 ~!O~~ROO~~~~Q_ CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 _ SOPHIE (PHF) 799.1755 PP, PHF, B 
KREMER STEVEN STEVE 71 STONYBROOK ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 MADELAINE 774·5701 799-6884 774·7835 T 
LECLAIR JOANNE JOANNE 15B[UFPCIRCLE-- GRAY,MAINE04039 - 767-0457 6574176 767-0442 
LEVASSEUR ROBERT c:-- BOB 9 CHANNEL VIEW ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 AMY 767-9535 799-1879 761-9697 PP, AR 
LINDSEY ROBERT BOB 20 PILOT POINT ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 KATHY 799-2909 7674918 
LIVINGSTON ALEC C.-- ALEC 13 MINUTEMAN DRIVE- SCARBOROUGH, ME 04074 SHARON 871 -1884 883-3616 773-8597 PRESIDENT 
MAHER--MICHAEL MICK 197 FOWLER ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 LIZ 776-8391 767-6346 761-6140 
MCGOVERN MICHAELK;- MIKE 37 HIGH liiEWROAD-- CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 799-5251 767 ·3191 799·7141 PP, PHF, B 
MOOERS DANIEL w-:- DAN 39 OCEAN ROAD___ SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04106 SHIRLEY (PHF) IM 775.7444 799-7290 775-0048 PP,PHF, PDG,MC,B,DRI 
MURPHY ADRIENNE ADRIENN P.0. BOX23i2 _ __ CAPEELIZABETH,ME04107 STEVE - 799-6000 767-3852 799·9226 D 
NICHOLSON BRYANT BJ 11 BROOKSIDE AVENUE SOUTHPORTLAND,ME04106 DIANE 799-8854 
NISBET DAVID-- DAVE 20 SCHooNER ROAD- SCARBOROUGH, ME 04074 MARY ELLEN 799·2228 8834799 799-7816 
PACKER-- ROBERT J~ BOB-- 21 HUNTS POINT RD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 PEGGY 800464-3102 7994098 729-0836 
PAPPAS NICHOLAS NICK 54 OCEAN VIEW ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 NICKIE 774-6311 799-1604 774-1705 
RAY KATHERINE KATHY 532 SPURWINK AVENUE CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 ALAN 717-8400 799-0179 767-6407 
ROBERTS JOHN E. JR:- JACK 185 FOWLER ROAD CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107- SHARI 787 ·7116 7674528 767·7620 PP 
RUSSELL-- JAMES-- JIM P.O. BOX 11229 ____ PORTLAND, ME 04104-- VICKIE 797-8240 773-6695 878-3513 VPE 
SCHMIDT- LAURENZ LAUREN 12 RIVER RIDGE DAYTON, ME. 04005 BARBARA 7754674 2844525 761-6027 
SIMPSON WARRENS. WARREN 5 LINWOOD STREET CAPE ELIZABETH, ME 04107 VELMA 799-6191 799-0227 767-1733 C, PP, PHF 
SMITH-- DAVIDE. DAVE 35 SPAR LANE PORTLAND, ME 04102 KELLY 874-0365 772-2954 874-0865 PHF 
STANTON- WILLIAllril° BILL-- 145 WYTHBURN ROAD SOUTH PORTLAND, ME 04106 LUCY- 761·1836 PHF 
WAGNER ANTON0.- TONY 11 TODDROAD-- CAPEELIZABETH,ME04107 SALLY(PH".1.lr.1CI 799-8541 799.7997 799-8543 PHF,MC,VP 
YERXA RICHARD J.- DICK 41 SAWYER iTREE_T_ PORTLAND, ME 04103 PRISCILLA 828-6777 773-0393 828·6781 C, PHF 

C•CHARTER MEMBER, PP.PAST PRESIDENT, PHF•PAUL HARRIS FELLOW, MC•MULTIPLE CONTRIBUTOR AT PAUL HARRIS LEVEL, B•BENEFACTOR, 
PDG•PAST DISTRICT GOVERNOR, ORI• DIRECTOR OF ROTARY INTERNATIONAL, S• SECRETARY, T• TREASURER, AR•AREA REP, PE•PRESIDENT ELECT, 

VP.VICE PRESIDENT, 0- CLUB DIRECTOR, VPE•VICE PRESIDENT ELECT 

THANK YOU TO BOB FLYNN FOR DOING AN EXCELLENT JOB Pkt:SIDING THIS PAST WEEK 
3128196 
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WELCOME HOME WAYNE AND BILL 11 

The last two weeks have provided the 
club evidence that Sprin~ is surely 
on the way as "snowbirds ' Wayne Good­
rich and Bill Kourakos made their 
return north. The poor weather in 
the past few days serves as a taste 
for these members of what the rest 
of the club has had to endure all 
winter long. Welcome backll 

SPEAKERS 

On April 3rd, the club heard from 
Alexandra (Saui) Wolf Fogel about The 
Maine Grants Information Center. The 
Center serves as a clearing~ouse of 
information for ~rants to. the entire 
state of Maine. One of its main tasks 
is bringing more ~rant money into the 
state of Maine. Thank you to Bob 
Danielson for bringin~ Sani to the 
club to tell us of her worthwhile 
endeavors. 

On April 10th, Stacy Rendall addressed 
the club about the medical conditions 
she witnessed in the Dominican Repub­
lic. You may recall that the club 
helped to sponsor Stacy, a nursing 
student, with her trip back in January. 
The presentation and slide show that 
she brought were quite impressive. 
Although by any standard these people 
live in primitive conditions, the joy 
and warmth that these people felt for 
Stacy was quite apparent. In the 10 
day period that the group was in the 
Dominican Republic, they treated over 
2,000 people. Thank you to Stacy for 
providing a wonderful example of 
Service Above Self. 

WELCOME DAVID 

On April 10th, the club welcomed its 
newest member, David Lourie. David 
lives in Cape Elizabeth with the 
classification of Attorney at Law. 

DISTRICT ASSEMBLY 

The District Assembly is coming up on 
April 27th. It will be held at the 
University of New England in Biddeford 
starting at 8:00 am. All incoming 
officers and directors should make 
every effort to attend. 

SOUP KITCHEN 

On pril 9th, the club once again 
served at tbe Preble Street Resource 
Center not soup but hot meals to the 
needy. Thank you to: 

Adrienn Muxi>hy 
Bill Stanton 
Mike Cantlin 
Kelly & Ken4all Smith 
B.J. Nicholaon 
Joanne Leclair 

And, also, continued thanks to Joe 
Conroy for lead~n this urgently 
needed project. 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 

4/17 Juan ~erez, Amv Bell, Terry Dewan 
Dominicus Crossing Subdivision 

4/24 Henry Bour~eOi6, President 
Maine Develomnent Foundation 

UPCOMING DUTIES 

Son~ 
Invoker 
Raffle Gift 
Raffle Sales 

A1'ril 17 

Danielson 
Stanton 
Ray 
Cantlin 

April 24 

Davidson 
WaJ?ner 
Roberts 
Carson 
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BOWLING TOURNAMENT A SUCCES~I I 

The club was in hi~h gear last week­
end as it was involved with two 
distinct oro1ects. In its first year. 
the annual bowlin~ tournament netted 
about $2,000. More imoortantlv, a 
good time was had bv all. Jeff 
Gabrielson was the hi~h scorer at 
187. Tony Wagner won tthe hi~h series 
with a 458. The high team was Hi~•ins 
Carpet at 780. Thanks to all who 
particioated. A final listin~ will 
be published in a subsequent issue 
o~ the bulletin. Snecial thank you's 
to Jeff Gabrielson, B.J. Nicholson 
and Bill Daviero who co-chaired this 
t:vent. 

ROTARIANS BUILD RAMP 

In addition to the bowlin~ tournament, 
on Saturday the 13th, Rotarians were 
busy building an access ramo f.or 
Kaylei~h Austin, a voun2 South Port­
land girl who inexolicably laosed 
into a coma six months ago. Kay­
leiRh is doing much better and this 
oast week had her tracheotomy tube 
removed. Portland Rotarian. Marv 
Finne2an, who worked with us Satur­
day. has almost sin~lehandedlv 
or~anized support f.or Kavlei~h and 
her family. Our own Kathy Rav and 
Loretta Rowe. Vice President of. the 
Rotary Club of Portland. were seen 
operatin~ a mechanical post hole 
di~ger donated by Handyman Rental of 
South Portland. Jack Roberts spent 
over eight hours on the scene and 
recruited caroenters, Ed Rombolski 
and John Richards, to assist. Wavne 
Goodrich. Bill Stanton and Joe Con­
roy drilled posts, hauled wood and 
nailed boards. Guidin~ us were George 
Waterman. Peter Bourgoin and John 
Jellison. Neighbors brought cookies 
and coffees and the girl's mother. 
Cathy. was helpful and thankf.ul 
throu~hout the dav. Mike McGovern 
chaired this activity for the club, 
and thanks to all. who oarticioated. 

PROGRAM 

This week, the club heard about the 
latest subdevelooment in the commu­
nity. Juan Perez, Amv Bell and Terrv 
Dewan addressed the club about the 
Dominicus Crossin~ subdivision. The 
project is now in the final stages 
of the approval orocess. A unique 
feature of the subdivision will be 
the inclusion of some low and moderat1 
~riced homes to present a balanced 
type of nei,hborhood. If all goes 
well, the first phase will be~in 
next sorin~. Good luck Juan, Amy 
and Terry. 

WELCOME SUZANNE 

On April 17, the club welcomed its 
newest member, Suzanne DuBois. 
Suzanne lives in South P~rtland with 
the classification of insurance. 

DISTRICT ASSEMBLV 

The District Assembly is coming up 
on April 27th. It will be held at 
the University of New F.nRland in 
Biddeford starting at 8:00 am and 
runnin~ until a~oroximately 3:00 om. 
All incom1n officers and directors 
are encoura~ed to attend. 

UPCOMING PaOGRAMS 

4/24 Henry Bou~~e is, President 
Maine nevelopment Foundation 

5/1 Nancy Hawes ?? 
5/8 Tom Hi~~ins, U.S. Postal 

Inspector 

UPCOMING DUTIES 

Song 
Invoker 
Raffle <aft 
Raffle Sales 

Aoril 24 
Conroy 
Wagner 
Roberts 
Carson 

May 1 
Daviero 
Verxa 
Russell 
Conroy 
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SLACKER EDITOR RETURNS 

After three months .absence, your regular editor 
(NH) has left her ten-key (actually a computer) to 
get back to her typewriter (actually a computer). I 
am very thankful to Dan Davidson, Mike 
McGovern and J im Russell, who very ably filled 
in for me during Feb. - April. I could not serve as 
bulletin editor if it were not for their help, 

At the session for bulletin editors at the District 
Assembly (see story later). we tried to explain to the 
new Yarmouth club what the purpose of the bulletin 
was. Part of the purpose is to remind members of 
the club activitjes that need to be fmt on their 
calendars. And we're starting to get to that time of 
year where there are many. For xample: 

May 19 - 22 - The Group Study Exchange teatn 
from Argentintl will be in the Portland area. If you 
can host one of them (there are 3 women and 2 
men) or if you can take the time to escort them for 
any part of the day Mon - Wed please let me (Nancy 
H.) know. Also, if you have any ideas for activities 
they should participate in, please let me know. 
Mike received a card from .Janet McLaughlin 
saying she is being very well-treated down there so 
we need to make sure the pitality is reciprol­
cated! 

June 7 - Play Bam The Casco Bay Sunrise Club 
has invited us to attend a Sea Dogs game in the 
picnic area on Friday, June 7. This is a spouses 
event, and Judy Bennett 'of the Sunrise Club sa1·s 
they can have up to 125 tickets so there should be 
room for other guests as well. 

June 13 - Life is a cabaret, so come to Cabaret, at 
Theater Night on June J 3. Note that this is a 
Thursday so there will be no meeting the night 
before (June 12), which works out fine since the 
Purpoodock was going to kick us out that night 
anyway. 

J une 15 - The fried dough circuit begins with Cape 
Family Fun Day. 

June 20 - The annual changing of the guard will 
take place at the McKeman Center at SMTC. Note 

that this also is a Thursday instead of our usual 
Wed. meeting. Please bring your spouse. 

COMINGS AND GOINGS 

Dick Kilroy is back from Florida early because he 
sold his house (don't worry; it doesn't mean he's 
leaving the Cape!) 

Pr~iderit Alec is also back from Florida. 

Bob Carson is le~ing for Florida for 2 weeks. 

Frank Gemme liiµs~ came 'back from a 2-week trip 
to Spain. 

Someone shoul tell Sam Giftos fhat winter is over 
and it's safe to come back 

THE MEETING OF APRIL 24 

The vital statistics: 

Wayne br°"8ht Tom Hazel a<> his guest. We also 
welcomed new member- David Lourje. 

Wayne won the raffle. the fecond time in 3 weeks 
so he turned it back in to let Bob Flynn win the fire 
extinguishe; donated by lack Roberts. 

Our speak • br u hL to us by Bill Daviero, was 
Henry Bourgeois, presidet\t of the Maine Develop­
ment Foundation. He~ figures he has the best job 
in Maine. The Maine Development Foundation's 
lo]? is to \Josi~n Maine to compete economically in 
the 2 J st centucy. Th~y are doing that through 
programs such as the Maine Economic Growth 
Council, Leadership Maine, Institute on Maine 
Economy, Aspirations, and other programs. Thank 
you, Bill and Henry, for this very enjoyable and 
interesting program! 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
May 8 - Tom Higgins, Postal Inspector 
May 15 - Wally Wallace, New England Mountain 
Bike. 



BELATED CONGRATULATIONS! 

Somewhere along the line, the lisY of birthdays & 
anniversaries didn't get passed on to Jim Russell, so 
here are the anniversaries that were celebrated in 
April: 

April Fools Day- Bob & Peggy Packer 
April 3 - Jack & Sllari Roberts (25tll) 

April 29 - Dick & Mary Kilroy 
April 3 was also BJ Niclwlson 's birthday, and 
April 25 was Bill Daviero's. We haven't missed it 
yet so you still have an opportunity to wish Mike & 
Pat Cant/in a happy anniversary on May 6. 

WHATILEARNEDATTHE 
DISTRICT ASSEMBLY 

Eight of us from SP-CE attended the District 
Assembly at UNE on a beautiful sunny Saturday (it 
never fails!) on April 27: Kathy Ray, Paul Butler, 
Jim Russell, Tony Wagner, Nancy Hawes, 
Wayne Goodrich, Mike McGovern & Dan 
Mooers. The keynote speaker was Lou Piconi 
from near Pittsburgh, whose advice was "If it isn't 
fun, don't do it." He took this to heart when 

DUTIES 

5/1/96 
Songleader Da\/iero 

ln\/ocation \'erxa 

Raffle Gift Russell 
Conductm· Conroy 

planning his District Conference the year he was 
governor - they had it ot cruise ship and held 
meetings on the beach! --other news from the 
Assembly: 

* lf you were counting, there were 9 Presidents-Elect 
there who were not male. 
*Next year's district conference will be at The 
Colony Hotel in Kennebunkport. 
•Marie Williams has submitted districts in Iceland, 
Finland and Bulgaria/Greece as her 1st, 2nd & 3rd 
choices for Group Study Exchange for 97-98. 
•our district insurance policy covers liability for all 
club functions except ... bungee jumping! (I hope 
this won't interfere with any of Wayne's plans for 
the club next year.) 
•The Yarmouth club is up and running and has 23 
members so far. (They meet Mondays at 7 a.m. at 
the Down East restaurant on Rte. 1.) 

The District Assembly is the forum for next year's 
District Governor to make his debut. Craig 
Williams of Kennebunk was the lWlcheon speaker 
and gave the district a sense that if anyone can fill 
George Rice's capable shoes, it's Craig. 

5/8/96 5/15/96 
Day Dube 

Bags Butler 
S«:hmidt Schnauck 

Danielson Ua\/idson 

-

Warren S. Simpson 
5 Linwood Street 
Cape Elizabeth, ME 0410i 
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RdTARY INFORMATION NIGHT 

. Better late than never, so even though January was 
Rotary Information Month, we celebrated it on May 
Day .• ·with Bob Lindsey serving as our own Alex 
Trebek, a Team of South Portlanders (Joe Conroy, 
Phil Ifube and Jack Roberts) pitted their Rotary 
trivia knowledge against the Cape Elizabethans 
(Adrienne Murphy, Bill Kourakos and Mike 
McGovern). Steve Kremer 1'ept score in the 
closely matched game as contestants answered 
questions about RI liistory, RI Today, the 
Foundation, and Local trivia. The questions ranged 
from the first Rotary club's first president Silvester 
Schiele) to our club's first president (Dick Kilroy) 
to our newest member (Suzanne DuBois); from 
where Paul Hanis grew up ermont) to where 
George Rice hails from (Oxford Hills); from how 
much we made on the first Christmas tree sale 
($422) to the last tree sale ($26,448). Time and the 
questions ran out at about the same time, but there 
were a few questions left over which are printed on 
the back side. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

Laura Maher for winning 4 Red Sox tickets 
donated as the raffle prize by Jim Russell; 

Mick Maher because Laura won't be able to make 
it to the game and will have to give away the 
tickets; 

Bill Dlllliero 's daughter 4ho was accepted into a 
BU program to study in Sy~ney next year; 

Nick Pappas' daughter whp is graduating from law 
school; 

Bob Flynn for achieving 6.f % bodyfat; 

Mike & Pat Cant/in f<>r their new house in 
Falmouth, and for their 7th wedding anniversary on 
May6; 

Bob Packer who celebrates his birthday on May 9, 
and 

Sam and Helene Giftos, who celebrate their 55th 
wedding anniversary on May 9! 

FROM THE BOARD ROOM 

At its Board meeting before the May 1 meeting the 
Board quickly dispatched several items of business. 
The Board approved a contribution toward a foos 
ball table for a new non-denominational Teen 
Ceoter at St. John the Evangelist Church in South 
Portland. 

The Board also approved a donation for a local 
student w.bo is raising JUOney to participate in a 
volunteer program overseas. This is the third such 
contribution the Board has authorized in the past 
year. In these programs the students get' involved in 
hands-on work projects in an fmpoverished area. 
From all the information presented to the Board, it 
appears that the object of these programs is service 
rather than educati , or f-improvtment, and we 
applaud these students for taking such an interest in 
Service above Self. 

The Board tabled a request from the Spring Point 
Museum - not because of an inability to decide 
whether to give them money, but in order to 
consider how much to jive them. 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS & EVENTS 

May 8 - Tom Higgins, Postal Inspector 
May 15 - Wally Wallace, New England Mountain 
Bike 
May 1!'-23 - Group Study Excl•ange in our Area 

(call Nancy Hawes to volunteer to host or help 
out) 

May 22 - Youth Exchange, Bobbi Bird 
May 31 - June 2 - District Conference, Summit 

House, Bethel 
June 5-Abbreviated Meeting 
June 7 - Reconvene at Hadlock Field to enjoy 

SeaDogs vs. Bowie Bay Sox with Casco Bay 
Sunrise Club 

June 12 - NO MEETING 
June 13- Theater Night: "Cabaret" 
June 15 - Cape Family Fun Day 
June 19 - NO MEETING 
June 20 - Meet at McKernan Center, SMTC 
July 20 - Maine Day at Fenway Park 



MORE TRIVIA 

From the category RI Today: 

What are the four avenues of Service? 

How many members are on the Board of Directors 
of Rotary International? 

a. 12 
b. 16 
c. 18 
d. 24 

Songleader 

ln\location 
Raffle Gift 

DUTIES 

5/8/96 
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Bags 
Schmidt 

Conductor Danielson 
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The next President of R( 
is from: 

a. London 
b. Brisbane 
c. Buenos Aires 
d. Houston 

International (96-97) 

The only questions remaining in the Foundation 
category were What is a Sustainin1 Member, alUI 
What is a Benefactor'! 
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Dube Dunfey 
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Wednesday 6:15 p.m. at Purpoodock Club, Spurwink Avenue, Cape Elizabeth 

MayB, 1996 

WHAT A WONDERFUL DAY! 

. It w"hS' Don Day night at Purpoodock on May 8 as 
Don led us in singing (Zippity doo dab) and also 
brought us the program. Tom Higgins, a U.S. 
postal inspector from Boston explained to us what 
postal irlspectors do. Although most people don't 
realize the tole postal inspectors play, they are 
involved in a lot of high profile cases. For examplc:f 
postal inspectors investigated the Unabomber case, 
the Ivan Boesky and Milliken (:ases, Jim & Tammy 
Faye Bakker, and even Butch Cassi · and the 
Sundance Kid! Interestingly, there was a news 
story the morning after Tom spoke to us about 
postal inspectqrs. cracki a massive child 
pornography ring. 

Tom is involved mainly in i estigating mail fraud 
and he discussed what constitutes mail fraud and 
how to recogniu it. He said to remember that if it 
sounds too good to be true, it is! Thanks to Don 
and Tom for this very interesting program! 

MISPRINTS GALORE/ 

Sharp-eyed Wayne Goodrich pointed out an error in 
the bulletin from 2 weeks ago: I incorrectly referred 
to our next District Governor as Craig Williams 
rather than Craig Wellman, confusing his name 
with Marie Williams, our District Governor after 
Craig. As just punishment for this journal' ' gaff@ 
I was misidentified myself in the Portland Press 
Herald - an article about the accident on the 
Veterans Bridge said that I was the person injured. 
I was not injured (the man who was hurt was not 
even mentioned) and I thank everyone who inquired 
about how I was doing. 

It was also pointed out (by the Cape Elizabeth team) 
that I neglected to mention the winner of the Rotary 
Trivia Contest last week. Being a resident of South 
Portland, I viewed the match as a fun and 
educational experience in which the winner was 
irrelevant. However the competitive Capers insist 

on making it known that the Cape Elizabeth team 
won the quiz. Are they prepared to defend their title 
in a rematch? 

COME TO THE CABARET/ 

Everyone should have received their 6 tickets to 
Theater Night on Thursday, June 13. Bill 
Kourakos, Bob Packer and Mike Cantlin are in 
cha/ge t>f this fundraising event and encourage 
e.veryon~ to 5t1l their tickets. How about giving 
ickets as a Fathets' Day gift? Or invite a valued 

client or ustomer to the -$how. If you cannot sell 
your tickets ,they ntust b~ turned in by May 29; 
otherwise it will f)e assumed that they are sold. 

TAKE ME OUT TO THE HALL PARK 

We ~jslg it so often and now it's time to actually do 
It. The Casco Bay Sunrise ~lub has invited us to 
attend the SeaDogs game on June 7 with them. If 
you plan to attemf, Alec eeds to have your 
payment ($15 apiece-incl\ld s meal) j,y May 15. 
Spouses and guests are welcome (a good 
opportunity to invite a friend who may be interested 
in Rotary). Although our regular 11.Ule 5 meeting 
has not been cancelled. the SeaDogs game can 
count as a makeuR 

CELEBRATIONS 

Jim Riggins (5/11) and Bill York (5/14) are 
~leWating birth~ys this week. 

Anniver~ary congratulations go to: 

Don & Grace Day - 30 years (5/14) 
Bob & Kathy Lindsey - 3 years (5/15) 

Frank & Lynne Gemme - 29 years (5/20) 

And speaking of Anniversaries, Sam Giftos 
avoided giving happy dollars for his 55 years of 
marriage by scooting out of the 5/8 meeting with his 
pals Phil Dube and Warren Simpson to go to a 
Pirates game. Surely heavy fines must be in order 
for this! 
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FRIED DOUGH CHEF VISITS CLUB! 

Just· as last week was Don Day night, this week was 
Dube night. (It seems the schedule has temporarily 
fallen into a pattern where the same person leads the 
singing and provides the program.) Phil Dube led 
us in singing "Bicycle Built for Two," then 
introduced us to someone who could tell us how to 
buy that bicycle built for two, as well as lots of 
other styles. More importantly Phil brought alQng 
his guest, Matt Dube, whom tnost bf us know as a 
Christmas tree unloader and a fried doUih roll r. 
Matt is such a hard worker that h »s an inspirnt'(11l 

to the whole club and it was great to see him at the 
meeting. 

Our speaker, Wally Wallace of New Englartd 
Mountain Bike, spo briefly about biking in 
general (it's 53 timet more efficient that driving. a 
car!) then told us how to select a bike. The factors 
to consider are: 
• Whether you'll be using it for riding on the road 

or trails (determines type of tire); 
• How far will you be ding (determines style &f 

seat and shape of handlebars); 
• Weight of the bike (new materials are very 

light-we\ght); 
• Make sure the bike fits you. 
Wally brought along samples of different seats, 
handlebars etc. which helped to n ake this a very 
informative and interesting rrn~ram. Our thanks to 
Wally, Phil and Matt for bringirig us this v~ry 
timely program. 

NEXT WEEK: INTERNATIONAL NIGHT 

Our program next week will be Bobbi Byrd, who is 
the district's youth exchange coordinator. Bobbi 
writes an article each month in the District 
Governor's newsletter and it sounds like they have 
had a busy year. Bobbi and her husband Henry 
(both members of the Freeport club) recently took 
the exchange students down to Boston for three 
days. Our club has not been involved with youth 
exchange for a few vears so it will be interesting to 
hear what's going on in that area. On the same 
night the Group Study Exchange team from 
Argentina will be visiting our club. From my brief 
introduction to them at the airport they seem like a 

very engaging group of people, so this promises to 
be a very fun evening. 

WELCOME, SAM! 

Sam Rinaldi is our newest member. He works for 
Direct Mail of Maine and was sponsored by 
(naturally) Don Day. Don was rather brief in his 
introduction so stay tuned for more information 
about him in a future issue once I dig up the facts. 
In )tie eantime we're delighted to have you with 
us. Sam! 

REMINDERS: 

C«bacet - Fn :l<1~ ·d ~ilb ttU,. ~eek's bulletin are 
flyers to use in adverti .. ing for C)baret. Thanks go 
tu i)an Davidso for making t.h~se up tor us. 

Sea Qogs - The Caseo Bay Sunrise Club needed 
payment by May t6, so the duh ha1t j>aid on behalf 
of those wb6 said th1:~ were ~finitely going but 
haven't. fTciid yet. ff you are one ol these people, 
remember to rcimburs the club. If you have not 
sigfted up but want to go to the game on June 7, see 
\Vayne. 

Softball - Jack Roberts $8ys the Portland club has 
challenged us to a softball game. If you're 
interested and h hasn't !read}:. contacted you, let 
him know. He will be J:trovidi • g details as they 
be.come ava Ll I ·. 

DISHING OUT SOUP ... 

at the soup kitchen on Tuesday were Matt & David 
Lotarie, Aaron & Curtis Dulac (with their grand­
father Sam Giftos), Kendall Hinkley (with her 
mother Kelly Smith), Bob Packer, Rill Stanton, 
Sharon & Alec Livingston, Dan Davidson, Phil 
Dube, Joe Conroy and Nancy Hawes (I hope I 
haven't missed anyone). 

Happy .2ftth Anniversary to Dave & MaryEllen 
Nisbet on Wed, May 29! 

Thanks to Sam Giftos for volunteering to get our 
flag washed so it will no longer be red, gray & 
hlue! 



Dear District 7780 Rotarians, 
Our congratulations and compliments ~o to OCN Craig 

Wellman, Assl!mbly Chair and PE Doug Coleman, .tnd 
the Kennebunk Rotarians on a well attended, well 
presented, informative and tun 1996 District Assembly. 

Have you ever bcl•n asked "Wlt11t 1s Rotary?". Of cour..e 
you hdvc. By proper ddinition Rotary is "1111 
organization of business and professional leaders united 
worldwide, wlio provide l1111111u11tarian sernice, 
encourage l1igl1 etl1ical standards "' alt vocations, and 
help build good will and peace in tile world". When I 
think of Rotary 3 words come to mind - People Helpi11g 
People. I was reminded of this simplicity at our District 
Assembly when we all watched thl• video of Kerry 
Carson, a victim of Aids, trying to help some of her peers 
avoid the trauma she was experiencing. -People Helpi11g 
People. A fow minute& later we heard of Sarah 
Herlihy's experience as an Ambassadorial Scholar and 
what it means to her to be a Foundation Alumnus. Her 
experienC'c was mad<.• pos.c;ible by contributions to Our 
Rotary Foundation by District 7780 Rotarians - People 
Helpi11g People. On May 5, Ginny and I had the 
opportunity to meet the District 4900 Croup Study 

Exch01ngc Team when they 
drrived at Portland, and saw the 
excitement in their eyes 01s they 
were about to begin their visit 
here in our district. They were 
met by the CSE committl•e 
members, who planned and 
arranged their itinerary for their 
stay here - strangers until then -

wonderful enriching experience they had enjoyed. 
Again this program 1s made possible by support of 
Our Rotary Foundation - People Helping People. 
These events all occurred over a span of eight days. It 
is little wonder why when I think of Rotary People 
llelpi11g People comt.'S to mind. People ARE Helping 
People through Rotary every day and everywhere in 
this world of ours. 

The District Conference Committee and the entire 
Rotary Club of Oxford Hills has continued to work 
tirelessly to plan and arrange a great Conference for 
all District 7780 Rotarians and guests. We anxiously 
await the next few days until Conference 96 begins on 
May 30. We look forward to seeing YOU at The 
Summit and celebrate our year of service together led 
by RI President Herb Brown and his theme, Act with 
integrity, Serve w1tl1 Love and Work for Peace. 

DUTIES 

5/22/ 96 5/29/ 96 5/ 29/ 96 now friends fon.·vl•r People 
Helpi11g People. About 2 hours 
later our District 7780 CSE Team 
led by Portland Rotarian Sarah 
Luck, arrived. I'll not ~oon forgd 
the luok of pride and 
gratification in l'ach ml•mbt~r·s 

Songleader Dunfey Flynn Gabrielson 

eyes .ls lhl'Y cxd.iiml•d what J 
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Day Dube 
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BUENOS AIRES NIGHT AT PURPOODOCK 

. It ~a very full house at Purpoodock as we welcomed 
our Group Study Exchange visitors from Argentina, as 
well as their hosts and some of the team members who 
went from our district to Argentina. In addition to the 
GSE team (whose names and addresses are on the back 
if you're interested), we were joined by: 

• Sarah Likk of the Portland club (team leader to 
Argentina and Hector's hos9 

• Janet McLaughlin (team member to Arger\tin , 
host to Erica, and new chairman of the CE town 
council) 

• Lynne Gemme (Eduardo's host, along with Prank) 
• Mary LaBrecque (Nol'ma'r; host), and 
• Stan Tenpetlny (team member to Argentina). 
Dave Nisbet also brought Bud Elliot as his guest. 

This was about the 213 point for the GSE team as tbey 
head into the home stretch of their visit here. They were 
in the greater Portland area from Sun, 5/19 through 
Thursday morning, 5123. In that time they toured ldexx, 
the Bankruptcy Court, Maine College of Art, Portland 
Arts & Technology High School, Portland Head Light 
Museum (they got to go up in the tower!) and the 
Portland Museum of Art. They attended the Yarmouth, 
Scarborough, SPCE and Casco Bay Sunrise Rotary 
meetings, the Corporate Spelling Bee and Maine World 
Trade Day (courtesy of our club). They lunched at 
Brian Boru and DiMillo's (with Debby Hammond from 
the PSO and Genie O'Brien from the Portland Ballet). 
They went to a Pirates game, a cancelled Mountain Cats 
game, and barhopping in the Old Port. They decided 
that they liked Portland better than Boston, which is a 
little surprising since they come from a city or 11 
million people. 

Vfe also had Bobbi Byrd from the Freeport club with 
us. Bobbi is the district's youth exchange coordinator 
and was our speaker, at the invitation of Karen Dunfey. 
Bobbi was a very good sport about having her program 
shortened due to the GSE team's presentation. She 
talked to us about Youth Exchange, Friends Forever, 
RYLA, and the Rotary Friendship Exchange family 
program. She announced that Karen will be the 
district's outbound coordinator for youth exchange next 
year. Karen has worked on the district's youth 
exchange committee for two years now, and makes a 
valuable contribution towards this program. 

HERE'S THE SCOOP ON SAM: 

Last week we welcomed Sam but didn't know too much 
about him. It turns out that Samuele (thee on the end is 
not a typo) and his wife Lynne (also with an e on the 
end) are residents of Scarborough. (This means he can 
play on either team in trivia quizzes.) When asked 
about children, Sam said they have one "in 
constnu;tion." Sam is from Portland and Lynne is from 
Hmgharti, Mass; they met while at UMO. Sam is into 
oomputtrs and is the MIS director at Direct Mail of 

aine. Welcome Sam & Lynne! 

OLUNTEERSNEEDED 

• Tu help- with Proj t Graduation on the afternoon of 
Frid~ June 7. See Bob Fl~ , or sign up at next 
week's me ling.. 

• To serve as co-chair of a gumball machine 
committee. Thit proposed fundraiser involves 
placing gumball machines io various businesses, 
filling them with candy (not necessarily gum) 
periodically, and collecting the money. Also needed 
are committee members and any ideas you have for 
good sites to locate the m hines. See Jim Russell 
or Bob CaTSon for more info or to volunteer. 

SEADOGS TKTS TILL AVAILABLE 

If you have not pureh (or J){omised to purchase) 
SeaDogJ tickets yet for the June 7 game, it is not too 
I~. Ju~x: Bennett of the Casco Bay Sunrise club has 
indicated that they can pu~hase additional tickets up to 
48 hours before the game. If you would like to purchase 
tickets, contact Kathy Ray, Nancy Hawes or Judy 
Bennett cs.;1-834$t. 

A NOTE ON THE JUNE 20 MEETING 

We will be meeting on Thursday, June 20 at the 
McKernan Center at SMTC to hold our annual 
"changeover" banquet. At this meeting, Alec will hand 
over the reins to Wayne Goodrich. Spouses are 
encouraged to attend. Sign-up sheets will be circulated 
at the next two meetings. Please note that if you sign 
up, you are promising to attend (and pay!). If you sign 
up, but cannot attend, you must notify the club by June 
13 or find someone to take your place. (We will be 
charged for the number we tell them will be attending.) 



Hector E. de la Esperanza 
Team Leader and Representative 
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WHAT'S THE DEAL ON THE SEA DOGS? 

Se~t'hl people have inquired as to what the arrange­
ments are for Friday night. The picnic grove opens 
at 5:3~~ and the game starts at 7:00 p.m. Your ticket 
includes a barbecue (hamburgers and hot dogs) and 
a box seat ticket. Beer and wine will be available 
for the first hour of the game. Kathy Ray wiU 
distribute the tickets, so get in touch with her if you 
did not pick them up at the JUDe 5 ,meeting. 

SPRING POINT AFTER SNOW SQUALL 

Many people have the misconception that there is 
nothing left to the Sprin Point Museum now that 
the Snow Squall is gone. Linda Johnson, co-chnir 
of the Spring Point Museum's Board of Trust*s, 
filled us in otherwi The departure of the Snow 
Squall in fact means that the museum has much 
more space for exhibits and they have been hard at 
work transformin the ilding and exhibit space. 
This yeafs exhibit which will open soon is entitled 
"Portland Harbor 1865-1900: Makin.Q a Living in 
Stormy Times." The exhibit tells the story of bow 
Portland ad,apted to a chanaing economy in the 19th 
century, as it tried to keep pace with the rest of the 
country. Declines in the fishing industry atid 
commercial shipbuilding were offset by an increase 
in tourism. 

The museum is now open for the summer and has 
doubled the hours that it's open: 10 - 4 Wednesday· 
Sunday. Admission is $2.00; members and children 
admitted free. Thanks to Linda for updating us on 
the museum, and to Jim Higgins for inviting her to 
speak to us. 

SOFTBALL: 

First Practice - Sunday, June 9, 3-5, Kaler School 
First Game - Sunday, June 23, 4-6, Kaler School 

Congratulations to Michael McGovern, who has 
been nominated by our club for the position of 

District Governor for Rotary year 1998-99. There 
is no doubt that Mike would make a very capable 

district governor and an inspiring leader. 

A NOTE ON UPCOMING MEETINGS 

June 12 - No Meeting 

.June 13 - Cabaret. Remember to self those 
tickets! It's supposed to be a great show. 

June 19 - Meeting moved to June 20. 

JU'he 20 (fhunday) - Meeting at McKeman 
Center at SMTC. We must have an accurate 
count so if you sign up but cannot attend, we need 
to know by Junt 13. 

June 26 - There will be a regular meeting. 

July 3 - No meeting due to our possible partici­
pation in the PSO ~neert). 

MAKE-UP NOTE. Beginning Jut, 11, the Casco 
Bay Sunrise Club will be eetil111 at the Radisson 
rather titan the Holitl.q Inn. 

ANNIVE ARIES 

I had to so some rnttrn · on last week's bulletin and 
one of the thing~ that didn • make it in was anniver­
sary \.'. ngrntulati ns, so these have already 
happened. Belated best wishes go to: 

Dave & MaryEllcn Nisbet (20 years) 
Bill & So hie Kourakos (44 years) 
David & Joyce Lourie (24 years) 

K thy & Alan Ray (17 years) 

AND A BIG BIRTHDAY ..• 

Jul'le 11 will mark the day when Bob Flynn 
commemorates many years of living. This may 
account for the diet he was on recently. 

YET TO BE BORN: 

Celebrating their birthdays this fall will be Dave & 
Kelly Smith's new son, and Mike & Pat Cantlin's 
first child. Congratulations to the proud parents-to­
be! 

NOTE - THERE WILL BE NO BULLETIN 
NEXT WEEK. 
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June JJ, 1996 

WHY DO WE DO IT ALL? 

We work so hard selling fried dough in the heat of the 
Maine Mall parking lot and hauling Christmas trees in 
the bitter cold, and what for? Well after all that hard 
work in the frosty cold of December, it's nice to get a 
wann fuzzy like the one we got from SMTC scholarship 
recipient Anna Cota. Anna is a single mother who 
works at Alpha One. She is also a full-time nursing 
student, with a grade point average of 3.83. In her essay 
which the school required her to write to apply for our 
scholarship, she expressed a real interest in serving 
others. For someone like Anna, the $1,000 scholarship 
s,he received can make a world of difference, and she 
came to our June 5 meeting to express her thanks. 

We wish Ann~ all the best in her studies and future 
career. Many thanks go to vocational service director 
Adrienne Murphy, who initiated the connection with 
SMTC and brought this new scholarship to fruition. 

JUNE IS PLAY MONTH FOR SPCE 

"Play" as in play ball, and flplay" as in the theatre. On 
June 7 we watched the Sea Dogs win against the Bowie 
Bay Sox (where is Bowie Bay?) as guests of the Casco 
Bay Sunrise club. The weather even cooperated as we 
enjoyed a barbecue, the ball game and each other' s 
company. It was a lot of fun and everyone seemed to 
agree that it was something we would enjoy doing 
again. 

On June 13 we attended Theater Night as the Portland 
Players presented Cabaret. The play, which received 
good reviews in the paper, lived up to its reviews. The 
costumes, the sets, the singing and dancing were all very 
well done. Preliminary word is that we did well 
financially on this event as well, thanks to Bill 
Kourakos, Mike Cantlin and Bob Packer, and of 
course everyone who bought and sold tickets. Now if I 
could only find my tap shoes! 

THE CHANGING OF THE GUARD 

Don't forget that next week we meet on Thursday as 
well (June 20) at the McKeman Hospitality Center at 
SMTC. We will be dining on roast sirloin beef, sauce 
beamaise or sole a la Spring Point, at a cost of $20 per 
person. (You should already have indicated your dinner 
preference by now.) Alec will be sadly coming to the 
end of his year as president and reluctantly handing over 
the gavel to Wayne Goodrich. This will be a welcome 

opportunity to have the spouses with us again for the 
third week in a row. 

CONGRATULATIONS, GRADUATES! 

In our Rotary family, we congratulate Tarah Nisbet, 
who graduated from Scarborough High School and will 
be attending UNH in the fall. Graduating from CEHS 
are Jeremy Gabrielson and Andre Levasseur. Best of 
luck to these young people as they embark on the next 
phaso of their lives. Of there are other graduates in club 
member's families, please let me know - I don't want to 
leave anyone QM't!) 

THE FUTURE OF ROTARY 

The recent District Conference featured many topical 
and interesting presen ions. One of the highlights was 
Janet McLaugh1i11•1 slides of Argentina, which we will 
see in our club at a future dato-. Another was Dan 
Mooers' speech on the future of Rotary. Here are some 
of the points that Dan made: 

Rotary is probably the only service organization which 
is growini rather than dwindling in numbers. In order 
to maintain that trend we need to continue to remain a 
diverse organization with programs that accommodate 
the interests of Rotarians around the world. 

One of Rotary's strengths is that the leadership comes 
from the bottom up - that all the good works of Rotary 
are done at the club level! Fresh leadership every year 
is an asset, yet remains a chaJlenge to ensure that leaders 
are trained anew each year. 

As the Permanent fund of Rotary increases, it will 
remain a challenge to continually have incentive to raise 
money every year. 

Although Rotary began in Chicago and started out as an 
organization of primarily Americans, it is now a 
worldwide organization and the influence of Rotarians 
in the U.S. is decreasing. 

Staying up to date in the technology area is critical for 
our RI headquarters. At Dan's persistent urging, RI 
finally established a home page on the WWW - during 
April this page was accessed 40,000 times! 

And finally Dan described a project to eradicate malaria 
in a South Pacific island nation (don't ask me to spell 
it!). This may not seem significant to us here in the 
U.S., but think about the consequences if malaria went 
unchecked throughout the world and were to spread to 
Florida! (Then the snowbirds would head for Arizona?) 
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